

5th April 2017

John Patch Park Manager

Dear John

I am writing to you as the Manager of the Newton Park Association. I have received a copy of your representation regarding our proposed

As you know we have applied for a variation to our premises licence. I have read your representations and I just wanted to take a minute to explain what this means for the hotel and for our neighbours.

We are currently licensed to 11.30pm for any events including weddings etc. What we have proposed is that this be amended to on Thursday the music and bar can go until 12 midnight and on a Friday and Saturday until 12.30 am.

However what I do not want to do is cause any of our neighbours any disruption to their normal daily lives. Here is what we have put in place to ensure that you are not disturbed.

- No doors or windows will be open in the event space except to allow guests to vacate or enter the building
- The music will be positioned at the bottom end of the event room – not in the conservatory - well away from the outside space
- At the beginning of each night one of the duty managers will go to the furthest away point ie up to the archway in our gardens, to see if the music is carrying and to the fence between ourselves and Newton Park. Also to the side of the



hotel to ensure again it is not audible where the houses are. This will ensure that the noise is contained within the hotel. This will then be carried out again during the event to ensure the noise levels are contained.

- We will also display a notice asking our guests to be considerate and quiet while leaving the premises.
- We will also ensure that no large groups of people will be outside in the smoking area making undue noise after midnight.
- Guests awaiting taxis will be encouraged to wait inside the hotel.
- · No music will be played in the grounds of the hotel

If you would like to discuss this further please do come to the hotel and see me. I would be more than happy to have a conversation with you direct. I am sure we can resolve any issues you may have.

Kindest regards

Wilma Gallagher GENERAL MANAGER